
NOTICE OF RECEIPT OF LETTERS OF INTENT FOR APPLICATION 
FOR CERTIFICATE OF NEED 

 
 During the month of September, 2025, the Montana Department of Public Health 
and Human Services received the following Letters of Intent to apply for Certificates of 
Need: 

 

 1. Cottonwood Healthcare, American Fork, UT to provide long-term care services 

in Cascade County. Estimated $6M amount of capital expenses are reported. 

(REVIEWABLE).   
 
Any person who wishes to apply for a Certificate of Need in competition with any of the 
above-listed reviewable applicants must submit a Letter of Intent that meets the 
requirements of state law and rules, and requests comparative review, early enough so 
that the Department receives it no later than 5:00 p.m. on October 10, 2025. 
 
INFORMATIONAL HEARING:  Any affected person (an applicant for a certificate of 
need, a health care facility located in the geographic area affected by the application, an 
agency that establishes rates for health care facilities, or a third-party payer who 
reimburses health care facilities in the area affected by the proposal) may request an 
informational hearing on any of the reviewable proposals listed above by writing to 
Michelle Truax, Inspector General, Licensure Bureau, Office of Inspector General, P.O. 
Box 202953, Helena, Montana  59620-2953. 
 
DATED this 10th day of September 2025 
 
                                                                  /s/ 
   
 Michelle Truax 
 Inspector General 
 Office of Inspector General 


